MEDWAY AND DISTRICT CALEDONIAN ASSOCIATION.

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting 20th April 2017

The Annual General Meeting of the Medway & District Caledonian Association at St Mary’s Community Centre, Island Way, Chatham Maritime on Thursday 20th April 2017 at 8.15 with 38 members present.

1.President Lyn welcomed all present to the AGM.
2.Secretarys’ Report.

The Secretary thanked members for their good wishes and cards after his recent operations. He also thanked the committee for their support and for covering for him.

Since the last AGM there have been 7 new members joining the Association. We now have 103 Active Members of which 15 are Honorary Members. 35 members have registered their apologies for not attending the AGM.

3.The minutes of the Annual General Meeting of 2016 were accepted without amendments.

(Proposed: Janet Amini; Seconded: Claire Bennett)
4.Matters Arising from AGM 2016 : None.

5.Treasurers Report.

Lynne produced the accounts for 2016-17 and pointed out relevant points. Overall the accounts showed a surplus of £73.60.

Financial Statement is attached.

The Accounts were accepted (Proposed: Mike Gould; seconded: Julian Grayland).

6.Account Checkers’ Report.

Dennis Pope thanked the Treasurer for her clear report and hard work.

7.The Account Checker, Dennis Pope, was thanked by the President.

8. The Presidents’ Report.

Report is attached. The President then stepped down and Julian Grayland became the President Elect.
9. Honoraria.

During the Presidents Report the following received Honoraria:

Lynne Baker (Website).

Mike Gould (Ceilidh and Dance of the Month).

David How (KASS Voting Representative).

Muriel Greenstead (Non-Voting KASS Representative).

Claire Bennett (Running the Monday Group at Bredhurst).       Harry Robertson (Demonstration Team and Tuesday class). A donation will be made by the club in lieu of an Honorarium.

10Election of Officers for 2017-18.
The following were unanimously elected as Officers for the Club:

President : 

Julian Grayland

Vice President : 

Elaine Lloyd

Secretary:

David Lloyd

Treasurer: 

Lynne Baker

Committee Members : Lyn Sutton-Jones; Claire Bennett; Sandra Hogben; Brenda Booker; 

Jean Blanchard; Margaret Anne Robertson; Avril Roberts; Elaine Grayland.

(Proposed : Bob Hunt; seconded: Dennis Pope)
President Julian then thanked members for electing him as President. He outlined his plans for the Club in the coming year, he also introduced a theme and motto:

TOGETHER IN FRIENDSHIP AND FUN.

11. Dennis Pope was elected as Accounts Checker. (Proposed: Alan Mills, seconded: MA Robertson).

12. Lyn Sutton-Jones and Claire Bennett were unanimously elected as KASS Representatives.

13. Harry Robertson agreed to continue as Dance Team Leader 
(Proposed: Mike Gould, Seconded: Brenda Booker).

14Charity Report.

The Club Council and Treasurer have agreed to donate £250 to a charity. Members suggested the following as the charity : 

Wisdom Hospice; Macmillan; MS Society and Elenor Hospice.

These will be discussed at the next Club Council Meeting.
Club Constitution Amendment. 
A proposed amendment to Section 6 of the Club Constitution was unanimously accepted. 

It now reads:

6. The Annual General Meeting of the Association shall be held in the month of April, one fifth of the Active Membership to form a quorum. Written notice of the meeting and nature of the business shall be given to each Active Member. (Exceptions: see clause 8ii below). This written notice may be distributed by electronic means, e.g. email, for those Active Members with this facility and a current email address.
Muriel Greenstead pointed out that letters can be handed to members at club meetings to save postage.

THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING WAS CLOSED AT 2100.
